
   
 

On April 1st 2025 

Descendants of Henry David Thoreau and Ralph Waldo Emerson 

delivered the following appeal to Governor Healey 
signed by over 40 leading historians, scientists, and climate and environmental advocates 

urging her to protect our national historic sites and the climate  

from proposed private jet expansion 

The Honorable Maura T. Healey April 1st , 2025 Governor of The Commonwealth of 
Massachusetts   
Massachusetts State House  
24 Beacon Street, Room 280  
Boston, MA 02133   

Most men, it seems to me, do not care for Nature and would sell their share in all her 
beauty, as  long as they may live… It is for the very reason that some do not care for 
those things that we  need to combine to protect all from the vandalism of a few. -- 
Henry David Thoreau, 1861  

Dear Governor Healey:   

We, the undersigned, write with deep concern over the significant climate impacts 
that would result from implementing the private jet infrastructure expansion 
plan at Hanscom  Field Civil Airport in Concord, Lexington, Bedford, and 
Lincoln Massachusetts. This development plan, proposed by Runway Realty 
Ventures LLC, also stands to pose irreparable harm to one of the most 
historically and ecologically significant areas in our country. We understand this 
522,000 sq. ft. luxury private jet hangar project is one of the largest to be 
proposed in the United States.  

As you are aware, private luxury jet travel is the most deleterious form of travel 
relative to the carbon footprint emitted per passenger. Infrastructure expansion plans to 
facilitate and further encourage the growth of private luxury jet travel, serving an 
extremely small population, is unnecessary and unwise given the dire need for 
immediate and drastic reductions in greenhouse gas emissions. A private jet can emit 
7,500 tons of CO2e per year, while an average global citizen emits 4.7 tons of CO2e 
per year. Against the backdrop of rapid climate change that requires significant 
societal lifestyle modifications, needless expansion of private luxury jet infrastructure, 
to benefit the very few, should be discouraged and curtailed.   



According to NASA’s Goddard Institute of Space Studies, the summer of 2024 was the 
hottest on record. Unprecedented deadly heatwaves, floods, storms and wildfires have 
ensued globally; landscape and population ecology along with biodiversity already 
reflect tragic and irreversible impacts. The IPCC AR6 Climate Change 2023 Report 
warns: “There is a rapidly closing window of opportunity to secure a livable and 
sustainable future for all... The choices and actions implemented in this decade will 
have impacts now and for thousands of years.” The report goes on to state, “Effective 
climate action is enabled by political commitment.”   

Ironically, the site for this half-million square foot, environmentally irresponsible 
private jet expansion plan lies in close proximity to Henry David Thoreau’s Walden 
Pond and Walden Woods, revered worldwide as the birthplace of the Environmental 
Movement and for Thoreau’s prominent role in furthering the ideals of equality, social 
reform, and protecting our finite and vulnerable natural resources.   

Bordering the Hanscom Airport is Minute Man National Historical Park that occupies 
a unique and sacred place in the birth of the nation, a 250-year history that Americans 
will celebrate in both 2025 and 2026. Minute Man National Park, Walden and their 
historic environs represent and reflect our nation’s ability to prevail, evolve, and 
enlighten in the face of extreme challenge. Today, climate change poses the planet’s 
most formidable and complex challenge, one that demands of us immediate and 
unequivocal action.   

Sixty percent of all the private jets in the world are based in the United States. We 
recognize that certain circumstances require the use of private jet transportation. That 
said, our focus, at this time of a rapidly warming climate, is to reduce, not expand, 
infrastructure build-out that would encourage and incentivize unnecessary growth of 
private jet travel – especially when such build out would negatively impact one of our 
nation’s most historic regions. At the same time that most of us consume energy 
generated from fossil fuels, we rightly advocate for the vigorous development of and 
aggressive conversion to low-carbon energy.   

By halting this private jet infrastructure development plan at Hanscom Field Airport, 
you will inspire and encourage other elected officials and decision-makers to remain 
committed to act on effective climate actions -- actions the IPCC has stated are essential 
in order to preserve a livable planet for current and future generations.  

In 1630, John Winthrop, then to be future governor of the Massachusetts Bay Colony 
wrote: “The eyes of all people are upon us.” Under your steadfast leadership, with the 
eyes of the world upon us, Massachusetts can meet the current challenges and set the 
example for wise, ethical, and sustainable transportation planning so critical to reaching 
our net zero climate goals by 2050.   

Thank you for your thoughtful attention and consideration.   



Sincerely,  ​
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Nature… She pardons no mistakes. Her yea is yea, and her nay, nay. 
Ralph Waldo Emerson, 1836 


